
 

 

Proposal for Unnamed Road in Koonwarra 

 
Three properties abutting an unnamed road outside of Koonwarra have been causing 
confusion for the general public, transport vehicles and emergency services.  
 
Currently all three properties are addressed to Caithness Road, Koonwarra when in reality 
they should be addressed to this unnamed road.  
 
South Gippsland Shire Council has moved forward with the request from landowners for a new 
road name, with Dashan Lane passing the required compliance checks.  
 
Council utilised voting polls for residents which allowed for a clear and distinct favourite. Upon 
the decision, the proposal will now be sent forward to the Registrar of Geographic Place 
Names for final consideration and approval. 

 
Subject to the approval, notification will be given to the affected landowners and public.  

 
South Gippsland Mayor Councillor Lorraine Brunt has spoken about the importance of good 
communication between Council and the affected residents.  
 
“Public safety is of upmost importance. Naming this road will thus ensure the safety of the 
residents and allow emergency services access. 
 
“There were few objections received in response to the voting on the residents behalf, Council 
is happy with the final outcome,” said the Mayor. 
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 
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